
TROPICAL STORM/POSSIBLE HURRICANE 
GORDON UPDATE 

 
The Okaloosa Island Fire District would like to 
provide you with an update on the operations as 
they relate to Tropical Storm/Hurricane Gordon.  
The Emergency Operations Center (EOC) is 
operating at Level 3, which means they are 
currently only monitoring the storm track and 
future landfall.  The EOC will NOT be activating 
for this storm.  The EOC states that the area will 
experience storm squalls around mid-day and into 
the night.  The National Weather Service (NWS) 
states, “We should not see sustained tropical force 
winds.” The Okaloosa Island Fire Chiefs and staff 
are monitoring the situation and will provide 
updates as needed.   
Should you have any questions, please contact the 
on-duty shift officer at (850) 244-5373 x1.   
 
Fire Chief Carvalho 


